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ABSTRACT:  This contribution opposes Change Orders 400 and 401 because adoption is premature and they offer only a partial and untested solution.

NOTICE:

This document is offered to the NANC Future of Numbering Working Group as a basis for discussion and is not a binding proposal on Cox Communications.  Cox Communications specifically reserves the right to amend or withdraw the statements contained herein.

Cox Communications submits this contribution in opposition to Change Order 400 and its counterpart, 401.  As a provider of advanced telecommunications and informational services, Cox has a material interest in ensuring that the porting and IP platforms are integrated in a cost effective, competitively neutral, and technically viable manner. Cox has consulted with its LNP operations and also with experts in SIP and IP operations.  The decision to not support Change Orders 400 and 401 are a result of those extensive consultations.   

Contrary to the statements contributed by Qwest, approval of Change Orders 400 and 401 have the very strong potential to lock in a single solution and a single vendor. That approach fails to encourage or even allow for emerging technologies that blend porting and IP functions in what participants in other industry group support as more appropriate solutions.  The ENUM Forum, the CC1 ENUM LLC and its Technical Advisory Committee and two committees of ATIS are reviewing and pursuing technologies to blend a range of voice and data needs into an advanced delivery platform. Some, if not all, of these approaches allow for competition at multiple levels, which likely would be precluded by approving these change orders.

Moreover, the Qwest Contribution’s suggestion that there are no cost unless the function is activated is symptomatic of this failure - there is no cost in dollars spent today, but there is an obvious cost to locking in a solution before you know the true nature of the problem (or even if there is a problem). There is an even more immediate cost to the entire industry and, thus, consumers, if just one carrier uses the features of Change Order 400, which would force the costs of its activities to be spread across every carrier in the United States.

Cox supports the contributions and statements made by AT&T contribution at the joint Future of Numbering Working Group/LNPA WG workshop, and the responses of CC1 ENUM, LLC, and ATIS to the LNPA-WG, all of which clearly and succinctly state that Change Orders 400 and 401 are untimely and offer only a partial and untested solution. Cox suggests that the Future of Numbering Working Group review these documents and include them in any report to the NANC and the FCC. 
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